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Minutes of Meeting of January 8, 2009
Chairman Larry Aubertine called to order the Regular Meeting of the Clayton Local Development Corporation at 4:05 p.m. at the Clayton Opera House on Riverside Drive in Clayton.  In attendance were Vice Chairman Bud Baril and Secretary John Slattery, along with Board Members Cary Brick, Michael Docteur, Lori Durand, Mike Geiss, Rebecca Hopfinger, Kathy LaClair, and Norma Zimmer.  Executive Director Bob Cantwell, Executive Assistant Kristi Dippel, and Paul Heckman were also present.  

On motion by Kathy LaClair, second by Bud Baril, the Board unanimously approved the minutes of the meeting of December 4, 2008.  

Larry Aubertine handed out a draft Memorandum of Understanding which will be considered at the next meeting.  It will serve as a template to be used to delineate responsibilities in future projects.  
John Slattery presented the recommendations of the Personnel Committee which were formulated at its meeting of December 18, 2008, regarding the positions of Executive Director and Administrative Assistant.  On motion by John Slattery, second by Bud Baril, the Board unanimously approved  the six recommendations and renewed the contracts of Robert Cantwell as Executive Director and Kristi Dippel as Administrative Assistant at the terms and salaries listed on the attached Personnel Committee Report dated December 30, 2008.  

In the absence of Treasurer Taylor, Bob Cantwell reported that there were bills to pay in the amount of $7,004.31.  The list is attached.  The balance in the CLDC checking account was $20,132.89 which, after payment of bills totaled $13,128.58.  The Town of Clayton Capital Account balance was $529,658.81.  On motion by Michael Docteur, second by Lori Durand, the Board unanimously approved payment of the bills.  
Executive Director Bob Cantwell handed out his report.  Chairman Aubertine left for another meeting during the report.  On motion by Norma Zimmer, second by Lori Durand, the Board approved the proposed CLDC Budget for 2009 with the salaries for administration revised to reflect the recommendations of the Personnel Committee.  An amount was included for “Reserve Hours” to allow for additional compensation for additional time put in with prior approval.  The Budget totals $61,910.
The Frink Remediation Committee did not meet but Bob Cantwell reported that the Meeks building had been removed and the County building would be gone by next week.  
For the Riverwalk-Frink Segment Committee, Lori Durand noted that the committee was waiting for a possible contract revision.  
The LWRP Committee had no report.  
Paul Heckman presented the Redevelopment Committee’s schedule for Property Planning and Scope of Services for Professional Land Planner.  On motion by Kathy LaClair, second by Mike Geiss, the Board unanimously approved the contract with EDR.  
Kathy LaClair reported that the Technology Committee work was presently on hold.  

Under new business, Paul Heckman announced that he hopes to have a letter of interest for developers ready to send out after the next meeting.  He noted that Kristi has been a big help.

Vice Chair Baril asked that Board members forward suggestions for 2009 CLDC goals to Bob or Kristi before the next meeting which he announced will be held February 5, 2009 at the Clayton Opera House at 4:00 p.m.  

The meeting adjourned at 5:40 p.m. on motion by Lori Durand, second by Mike Geiss.

Respectfully submitted,

John E. Slattery, Ed.D., Secretary 

